Regular Monthly Meeting February 8, 1996

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held Thursday, February 8, 1996 at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg, Andrew Piccuta and Richard Flora present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved form the January 11, 1996 meeting.

Police Chief Anthony DeCarbo gave the police report.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the general fund bills. Motion Carried.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Flora to pay the sewer fund bills. Motion Carried.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to approve the Palagia Presnar Estate subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of review #5 PA D.E.P. Sewage Facilities Planning Module. Motion Carried.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Flora to adopt Resolution #1-1996, Resolution for Plan Revision for New Land Development. For Mark A. Summers, Carriage Inn, individual on lot sewage treatment facility. Motion Carried.

Public Comment:

Mr. Larry Bintrim requested time sheets and wanted to know why he would need a court order to get them. Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that this was the recommendation by the ethics commission in regards to the time sheets.

Deborah Taylor, Union Valley Road, asked what can be done about the dust problem associated with the excavating being done by Medusa. DEP has already been contacted.

Tim Tomko, Union Valley Road, is also concerned with the dust problem and asked what could be done.

Robert Tomko, stated that the dry wall in his remolded bathroom has cracked due to the blasting being done.

Tom Defrisha, Turkey Hill Road, also is concerned with the dust problem, he has contacted Medusa and was told that his home would be washed in the spring and that he would receive a letter to that effect.

Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that township is also concerned with the problem and will contact both DEP and Medusa to try an resolve the problem.

Attorney Gabe Cilli suggested that the residents request that DEP place Dust Collectors in their yards and to continue to call DEP.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Richard Flora to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner

Secretary-Tresurer

Bria D. Tame